Chicago Dermatological Society NEWSLETTER FALL 1994

FALL 1994 VOL. IV, ISSUE 1



OFFICERS 1994-1995

Samuel Solomon, M.D. President
David Shanker, M.D. President-Elect
Iris Aronson, M.D. Vice-President
Bruce Bennin, M.D. Secretary
David Shanker, M.D. Treasurer

Academic Year

October 15 & 16, 1994 – 13th Biennial Meeting
October 15 – Sheraton Chicago Hotel
Joseph S. Eastern, M.D. – Thomas J. Lawley, M.D.
Theodore Rosen, M.D. – Jonathan Wilkin, M.D.
October 16 – University of Illinois

November 16, 1994 – University of Chicago Allan Lorincz Lecture Bijan Safai, M.D.

January 18, 1995 – Chicago Medical Society Silas Wallk Day of Learning Stephen I. Katz, M.D., Ph.D.

March 15, 1995 – Cook County Hospital Samuel Zakon Lecture Mina Yaar, M.D.

April 19, 1995 – Rush-Presbyterian-St. Luke's Medical Center Max & Vera Pinski Lecture Jerome Garden, M.D.

> May 17, 1995 – Northwestern University Samuel Bluefarb Lecture Richard L. Edelson, M.D.

1995 Midwest Clinical Conference

The 51st Annual Clinical Conference will be held on Friday through Sunday, January 20 through 22, 1995, at the Sheraton Chicago Hotel. The dermatology program will be held on Saturday afternoon, January 21, 1995, between 3:00 p.m. and 5:00 p.m. Harry M. Goldin, M.D. is the program director and moderator. The speakers are the following:

Benjamin Dubin, M.D. – Acne for the Primary Care Physician 3:00 to 3:30 p.m.

Colleen Keegan, D.O. – Common Skin Infections 3:30 to 4:00 p.m.

Ronald Berne, M.D. – Psoriasis for the Primary Care Physician 4:00 to 4:30 p.m.

Harry M. Goldin, M.D. – Common Skin Cancers 4:30 to 5:00 pm.

The President

Samuel Solomon, M.D. was born in Chicago and raised on the North Side. He attended Navy Pier (the campus for the University of Illinois in Chicago) and completed his BS in chemistry and zoology at the Champaign campus. He remembers his year downstate with great fondness — it was his first time away from home.

He traveled back to Chicago for medical school, enrolling at the University of Illinois College of Medicine. Sam notes that his class numbered two hundred students, of which five were female — a sharp contrast to today's 50% representation of each sex. After graduation, Sam interned at Evanston Hospital. He remembers it as a modest-sized community hospital where "you knew everyone."

Following his internship Sam served in the Army, spending one year of his two-year service in Vietnam. "I was deeply moved and touched by what I saw," he remembers. "It was a year that tested one in many ways."

Upon discharge from the Army, Sam began his residency in Dermatology at Northwestern University. Fondly reminiscing about Samuel Bluefarb, M.D., then chairman of the department, Sam describes the respect and admiration he felt for his teachers and colleagues during that period in his life.

Sam began his practice of dermatology in two part-time locations, Glenview and Evanston. After 1½ years, however, he joined Sidney Kaplan, M.D. in Waukegan and Lake Forest. Their association continues to this day, although Kaplan now works only part time. More recently Sam has taken a partner, Benjamin Dubin, M.D. Not only do they share a philosophy of the practice of medicine, but many other interests — from sports and movies to reading and cycling.

Sam's passion, however, is gardening. He's a certified plant judge under the auspices of the Gardeners of America. Currently he's involved in producing a gardening program on cable access television. "Easy Gardening" made its debut in 10 northern suburbs in October.

Clearly, Sam's joy is his family. He credits the glint in his eye to his upcoming marriage to Andrea Abrams. His children, too, are a source of great pride. Jeffrey is a Ph.D. candidate in applied anthropology at the American University in Washington, D.C.; Adam is pursuing a Ph.D. in U.S. History at Boston University; and Sara has embarked on a career as a professional chef.

The Chicago Dermatological Society also occupies a special place in Sam's heart. Reflecting on the meetings he attended in the 1960's, Sam notes the "pecking order" that was religiously followed. The older and wiser practitioners sat in the first few rows, the partially seasoned colleagues in the next few rows, and the novices and uninitiated were relegated toward the rear.

Most of all, he remembers, "my fondest memories in regards to ongoing dermatologic education are associated with the Chicago Dermatological Society. The array of patient cases, the protocols, and discussion have made learning a pleasure and, yes, almost effortless."

RESIDENTS' CORNER

WHERE ARE THEY NOW?

Northwestern University

Nona Craig, M.D. is in private practice in Evanston with David Lorber, M.D. She has joined the staffs at Northwestern University and the Evanston Hospital.

Isabelle Goldfadden has joined the department of dermatology at the Henry Ford Hospital in Detroit.

Cook County Hospital

Ronald Berne, M.D. is in private practice at Elk Grove Dermatology in Elk Grove Village.

Jeffrey Draluck, M.D. is in private practice at Deerfield Dermatology in Deerfield.

Suzanne Westphal, M.D. is in private practice at Leone Dermatology Center, Bloomingdale, Illinois.

University of Illinois

Heidi Baca, M.D. is on a one year surgical fellowship at the University of Pennsylvania Hospital in Philadelphia.

Kristie McPherson Hayes, M.D. is section chief of dermatology at the University of Nebraska Medical Center, Omaha, Nebraska.

Jaime Kang, M.D. is in private practice in Des Plaines.

Augusto Montalvo, M.D. is an attending dermatologist at the University of Illinois and Hines VA.

Rush-Presbyterian-St. Luke's Medical Center

Jeffrey Altman, M.D. began a one year fellowship in dermatologic surgery in the department of dermatology at the Marshfield Clinic in Wisconsin. He plans to join his father, Arthur Altman, M.D., in private practice in Arlington Heights.

Lori Swan, M.D. is in private practice at the Arnette Clinic in Lafayette, Indiana.

University of Chicago

Kenneth R. Beer, M.D. completed a dermatopathology fellowship and began private practice in Hoffman Estates. Later this year, he will be relocating to Palm Beach, Florida, to pursue private practice.

Martha Bystol, M.D. is in private practice in Fargo, North Dakota.

NEW RESIDENTS

Northwestern University

Emily M. Altman, M.D. was born in the USSR in 1961. In 1973 she emigrated from the Soviet Union to the United States, settling in Detroit, Michigan. In 1981 she moved to New York City. She attended Hunter College of the City University of New York, becoming a participant in the Hunter College-Cornell Medical School Linkage Program. She graduated from college Summa Cum Laude and Phi Beta Kappa. She received her M.D. from the University of Medicine and Dentistry of New Jersey and was awarded Alpha Omega Alpha. Dr. Altman completed her internship in internal medicine at the New York University Medical School/Bellevue-Tisch Program.

Stephanie L. Cotell, M.D. grew up in Northbrook, Illinois. She moved to North Carolina to attend Duke University, where she graduated Cum Laude with an A.B. in English in 1989. She

returned to Chicago to attend Northwestern University Medical School, graduating as a member of Alpha Omega Alpha in 1994. Dr. Cotell stayed at Northwestern, completing her internship in internal medicine at the McGaw Medical Center.

Karin S. Linthicum, M.D. was born and raised in Rockville, Maryland. She attended the University of Virginia as an undergraduate and subsequently received a masters degree in physiology at Georgetown University. She obtained her medical degree from Georgetown University as well graduating Alpha Omega Alpha. She completed three years of training in internal medicine at Duke University Medical Center and is board certified in internal medicine.

Cook County Hospital

Anya Bandt, M.D. was raised in Perth, Australia, and the San Francisco Bay area. She received her B.S. in biochemistry from California Polytechnic State University, San Luis Obispo. She received her M.D. from the University of Texas Southwestern Medical School, Dallas. She did her internship in internal medicine at Harbor-UCLA.

Hilary Diamond, M.D. was raised in New York and received her B.A. from New York University. She graduated from medical school in 1991 from SUNY Brooklyn. After her medical internship at the Presbyterian Hospital in New York, she spent 10 months with Dr. Bernard Ackerman in dermatopathology.

Rachel Schacht, M.D. was born and raised in Highland Park, Illinois. She completed a 6 year combined program at Lehigh University and the Medical College of Pennsylvania, receiving a B.A. in pre-med and M.D. in 1993. She then returned to Chicago to complete her internship in internal medicine at Northwestern McGaw Medical Center.

University of Illinois

Thomas Brander, M.D. received his undergraduate degree in biology from Calvin College in Grand Rapids, Michigan. He attended medical school at the University of Illinois at Chicago.

Patricia Carroll, M.D. received her undergraduate degree from Benedictine College in Lisle, where she was Cum Laude all four years. She attended medical school at the University of Illinois at Chicago.

Paul A. Storrs, M.D. received his undergraduate degree in science from the University of Illinois, Urbana. He then received his medical degree from the University of Illinois. He has completed a general surgery internship at Rush-Presbyterian-St. Luke's, an orthopedic surgery residency at Rush-Pres, and an internal medicine residency at the University of Illinois. He also completed a one-year fellowship in dermatology clinical research at the University of Illinois.

Libbyette Wright, M.D. received her undergraduate degree from Prairie View A & M in biology where she was Summa Cum Laude. She received her medical degree from Texas A & M School of Medicine, College Station, Texas. Dr. Wright has completed an internal medicine residency at Hanneman University Hospital, Philadelphia, Pa., and a research fellowship at the University of Pittsburgh School of Medicine, Department of Dermatology.

continued on page 3

IN PASSING

Stefan Bielinski, M.D. (1913-1994)

Dr. Stefan Bielinski, Associate Professor of Dermatology, Emeritus, died at the age of 81, on June 4, 1994. Dr. Bielinski graduated from Loyola University School of Medicine, took his internship and residency program in dermatology at Cook County Hospital, and was board certified in 1957. In 1955 he was appointed to the staffs of Presbyterian-St. Luke's Hospital, University of Illinois Hospitals and Children's Memorial Hospital. Dr. Bielinski was only one of two part-time staff members in the Department of Dermatology at the time the department was established in 1968. He was subsequently appointed Assistant Professor for the establishment of the Rush Medical College, and was later promoted to the rank of Associate Professor in 1986.

Throughout his career Dr. Bielinski was heavily involved in clinical care and teaching and participated actively in our student teaching and resident instruction program. He served on several committees of the Chicago Dermatological Society and served as that Society's Vice President in 1973. He was a member of the American Academy of Dermatology, the Illinois State Dermatological Society, the American Medical Association, the Illinois State Medical Society, and the Chicago Medical Society.

Dr. Bielinski was a congenial, enthusiastic, compassionate physician who very successfully combined a busy private practice with a part-time teaching career. He was an active contributing member of our department until the age of 75 in 1989, when poor health induced him to retire. As a pioneer member of our department he will be especially remembered for his valuable departmental activities and his clinical and teaching expertise.

His survivors include four children, one of whom is Dr. Kenneth Bielinski, Assistant Professor of Dermatology and Director of Dermatologic Surgery at Rush.

Frederick D. Malkinson, M.D.

Samuel W. Tonkens, M.D. (1910-1994)

Samuel W. Tonkens, an active member of the Chicago Dermatological Society for many years, died at his apartment in Milwaukee an the 14th of January, 1994 from complications of peripheral vascular disease. Sam was one of a kind, a man none of us will ever forget. He was a master clinician, an innovative therapist, and mentor to both residents and colleagues. Before his death, Sam told me one of his favorite quotes, which he attributed to George Bernard Shaw: "There are three phases in a person's life—youth, middle age, and 'you're looking good'!" He will be well remembered by his many friends both in Milwaukee and in the Chicago area.

Thomas J. Russell, M.D.

Milton E. Kurth, M.D. (1912-1994)

Milton E. Kurth, M.D., a longtime Chicago Dermatological Society member and a lifelong Chicagoan, died on July 10, 1994, in Rush-Presbyterian-St. Luke's Medical Center. Dr. Kurth lived for the last 54 years in the West Lawn neighborhood, where he and his wife, Lucille, moved when they were married in 1940. He retired last year after decades of work as a plastic surgeon at area hospitals, most recently Christ Hospital and Medical Center in Oak Lawn and St. Anthony's Hospital in Chicago. He served in the Navy in World War II. Besides his wife, Dr. Kurth is survived by a daughter, Carol Ann.

Mark D. Gendleman, M.D.

JOB SEARCH

In this issue we introduce a new feature: Job Search. Any dermatologist or resident looking for a position, or any Society member looking for an associate, please contact the Society.

Lani E. Clark, M.D. would be interested in either part-time or full-time employment in July, 1995, in an existing practice as an employee or partner, or in the purchase of a practice. She trained in dermatology at the University of Colorado from 1990 to 1993 and is board certified. She is currently pursuing a dermatologic surgery fellowship at the University of Louisville, which will be completed in July, 1995. Dr. Clark has also completed a three-year residency in internal medicine at UC Davis. Her husband has a research faculty position in the department of rheumatology at the University of Chicago. Her primary interests are in general dermatology, dermatological surgery, and laser dermatology.

Lani E. Clark, M.D. 4104 Waterford Circle #4, Louisville, KY 40207 (502) 894-9708

Sheryl L. Hoyer, M.D. is a 3rd year dermatology resident who is looking for a part-time position in July, 1995. She is currently chief resident in the division of dermatology at Cook County Hospital. She is interested in work in the north or northwest suburbs of Chicago because her husband's job is in Deerfield and both their families live in Wisconsin. Dr. Hoyer graduated from the University of Wisconsin in 1987, attended the University of Chicago Medical School and completed an internship in internal medicine at Northwestern University McGaw Medical Center.

Sheryl L. Hoyer, M.D., 8228 Kilpatrick #2B, Skokie, IL 60076 (708) 675-4244

NEW RESIDENTS

continued from page 2

Rush-Presbyterian-St. Luke's Medical Center

Kelly Abate, M.D. graduated from Northwestern University with a B.S. in communications studies before entering the University of Illinois College of Medicine at Rockford where she earned her M.D. She completed her internal medicine internship at Northwestern University McGaw Medical Center.

University of Chicago

Melanie E. Griem, M.D. is the current dermatopathology fellow. She completed her premedical work at Bowdoin College in Brunswick, Maine. She attended medical school at the University of Chicago Pritzker School of Medicine. She interned at Northwestern University in Chicago and completed a three-year dermatology residency at the Medical College of Wisconsin in Milwaukee.

Lisa Marie Seung, M.D. was born in St. Louis, Missouri. She did her undergraduate work at Northwestern University and Columbia University. She attended medical school at the University of Chicago Pritzker School of Medicine. She did her medical internship at the University of Chicago as well.

Hai T. Tran, M.D. was born in Vietnam. He did his pre-medical school work at the University of California-San Diego. He attended medical school at the University of California-San Francisco. He did his medical internship at the University of California-Los Angeles/San Fernando.

CDS COMMITTEES

Chicago Dermatological Society 1994-95 committees:

Plans & Policy Committee

Samuel Solomon, M.D. — Chairperson

Iris Aronson, M.D.
Bruce Bennin, M.D.
Benjamin Dubin, M.D.
Raymond Handler, M.D.
Roger Pearson, M.D.
David Shanker, M.D.

Keyoumars Soltani, M.D.

Arthur Altman, M.D.
Darryl Bronson, M.D.
Mark Gendleman, M.D.
Harry Goldin, M.D.
Kathleen Remlinger, M.D.
Lawrence Solomon, M.D.
David Woodley. M.D.

Speakers Committee

David Shanker, M.D. – Chairperson Mark Gendleman, M.D. – IDS President-Elect Iris Aronson, M.D. Harry Goldin, M.D. – Director MCC Samuel Solomon, M.D. – Ex-officio

Skin Cancer Screening/ Public Awareness Committee

Andrew Lazar, M.D. Cathering Dudley, M.D.

Nominating Committee

Mark Gendleman, M.D. – Chairperson Raymond Handler, N.D. Darryl Bronson, M.D.

Long Range Planning Committee

Jim Ertle, M.D. – Chairperson 1995 Sophia Welykyj, M.D. – 1996 Mark Gendleman, M.D. – 1997 Benjamin Dubin, M.D. – 1998 Samuel Solomon, M.D. – Ex-officio David Shanker, M.D. – Ex-officio

Finance Committee

David Shanker, M.D. Chairperson Andrew Lazar, M.D. Ken Bielinski, M.D. Brian Cook, M.D. Fred Levit, M.D. Samuel Solomon, M.D. – Ex-officio

Centennial Committee

Marshall Blankenship, M.D. – Historian/Chairperson Bruce Bennin, M.D. James Ertle, M.D. Milton Robin, M.D.

Membership Committee

David Lorber, M.D. – Chairperson Robert Septon, M.D. Andrew Scheman, M.D.

Awards Committee

Darryl Bronson, M.D. – Chairperson Sylvia Griem, M.D. Jim Ertle, M.D. Virginia Fiedler, M.D. Samuel Solomon, M.D. – Ex-officio

CONTRIBUTIONS

The Chicago Dermatological Society would like to thank the following members for their contribution to the Research & Education Fund in 1994-1995:

Rollie S. Ackerman, M.D. Virginia T. Allen, M.D. Thomas W. Andrews, M.D. Theodore Arlook, M.D. Iris K. Aronson, M.D. Morton D. Barnett, M.D. James J. Barrock, M.D. Bonnie Barsky, M.D. Sidney Barsky, M.D. Marshall Blankenship, M.D. Marylee Braniecki, M.D. Jonith Y. Breadon, M.D. Terry Brennan, M.D. Mitchell Bressack, M.D. Darryl H. Bronson, M.D. William A. Caro, M.D. Juliana Chyu, M.D. Irving Distelheim, M.D. Oliver Drabkin, M.D. Benjamin A. Dubin, M.D. Frank E. Dunlap, M.D. James O. Ertle, M.D. Jack M. Fox, M.D. Alvin L. Francik, M.D. David F. Fretzin, M.D. Tony S. Fu, M.D. Nancy Furey, M.D. Jerome M. Garden, M.D. Louisa K. Gehlmann, M.D. Mark D. Gendleman, M.D. Harry M. Goldin, M.D. Arnold A. Gombiner, M.D. Mark Gordon, M.D. Russell G. Graff, M.D. Peter Hallarman, M.D. Raymond M. Handler, M.D. Nicole Hartsough, M.D. John B. Kalis, M.D. Sidney J. Kaplan, M.D. Jeffrey Karaban, M.D. C. Keegan-Papin, M.D. Matthew Kelleher, M.D. Daniel J. Kelly, M.D. Max E. Klein, M.D. Anne Laumann, M.D. M. Paul Lazar, M.D. Andrew P. Lazar, M.D. Patricia A. Ledwig, M.D. Guilio A. Leone, M.D.

Fred Levit, M.D. Mania Levitan, M.D. Susan G. Liebovitz, M.D. Emanuel C. Liss, M.D. David A. Lorber, M.D. Allan L. Lorincz, M.D. A Shau-Ping Ma, M.D. Frederick D. Malkinson, M.D. Eugene Mandrea, M.D. Julia M. Marshall, M.D. Roland S. Medansky, M.D. Morris Meister, M.D. Chanachai Memark, M.D. Stanley Mesirow, M.D. Ronald B. Minkin, M.D. Fern P. Nelson, M.D. Marianne O'Donoghue, M.D. Amy S. Paller, M.D. James K. Pedersen, M.D. James B. Pinski, M.D. Ahmed Rasheed, M.D. Kathleen Remlinger, M.D. June Robinson, M.D. Earl J. Rudner, M.D. Richard Scupham, M.D. Francis M. Sellers, M.D. David B. Shanker, M.D. Robert J. Signore, M.D. Burton E. Silver, M.D. Albert H. Slepyan, M.D. Samuel Solomon, M.D. Keyoumars Soltani, M.D. Stephen P. Stone, M.D. Christine Sutton, M.D. Fred J. Szymanski, M.D. Harold W. Thatcher, M.D. Loris A. Tisocco, M.D. Vladimir Tkalcevic, M.D. David P. Van Dam, M.D. Alfonso Vera, M.D. Gary J. Vicik, M.D. David Wacker, M.D. David H. Whitney, M.D. Katherine A. Wier, M.D. Evonne Winston, M.D. Ronald D. Wise, M.D. David T. Woodley, M.D. Patricia Wyhinny, M.D.

Scientific Committee

Keyoumars Soltani, M.D. Kathleen Remlinger, M.D. Fred Malkinson, M.D. David Woodley, M.D. Amy Paller, M.D. Virginia Fiedler, M.D. David Fretzin, M.D.

Legislative Liason Committee

Jim Ertle, M.D. M. Barry Kirschenbaum, M.D. Katherine Wier, M.D.

CPC Panel Committee

Darryl Bronson, M.D. – Chairperson David Fretzin, M.D. Bruce Bennin, M.D.

NEW MEMBERS

John P. Anders, M.D.

Dr. Anders received his B.A. degree in anatomy and chemistry from Ohio State University. After receiving his M.D. degree from Ohio State University he did his internship at Madigan General Hospital with the United States Army. After serving two years as a flight surgeon, he completed his dermatology residency at Henry Ford Hospital in Detroit. He currently is in private practice with Leo Miedler, M.D. in Toledo, Ohio.

Jeffrey S. Bakal, M.D.

Dr. Bakal received his B.S. in molecular biophysics and biochemistry from Yale University and received his M.D. at the University of Pennsylvania School of Medicine. After an internship in internal medicine at the Hospital of the University of Pennsylvania, he completed a dermatology residency at Boston University and Tufts-New England Medical Center. He is currently in practice with Dr. Kenneth Beer in Hoffman Estates and Dr. Shelley Halper in LaGrange.

Marylee Braniecki, M.D.

Dr. Braniecki received her B.S. in biology with a special major in neuroscience at the State University of New York at Buffalo and her M.D. at the University of Kansas Medical School in Kansas City. She completed a combined anatomic and clinical pathology residency at Kansas University Medical Center with a 5th year at Buffalo General Hospital in surgical pathology. She then went to Duke University as a dermatopathology fellow. She is currently practicing as a general pathologist in Aurora with emphasis in dermatopathology.

Christopher L. Hedberg, M.D.

Dr. Hedberg received his B.S. degree in biology and M.D. from the University of Iowa. After an internship in Des Moines, he did his dermatology residency at the University of Iowa. He then went into private practice for $2\frac{1}{2}$ years in Mason City, Iowa, before joining the DeKalb Clinic.

Daniel J. Kelly, M.D.

Dr. Kelly received his A.B. in history from Yale University. He received his M.D. from Jefferson Medical College in Philadelphia. After finishing a rotating internship at Boston Naval Hospital and a pathology residency at Oakland Naval Hospital, he served as chief of Laboratory Service at Great Lakes Naval Hospital. He is board certified in pathology (anatomic and clinical), nuclear medicine, and dermatopathology. He is currently chief of staff at Highland Park Hospital with special interest in dermatopathology.

Scott L. Zahner, M.D.

Dr. Zahner received his B.S. in biology and M.S. in anatomy and physiology from Northern Illinois University in DeKalb. After receiving his M.D. from the University of Chicago, he completed an internal medicine internship at Bexar County Hospital in San Antonio, Texas. He then completed his residency in dermatology at Cook County Hospital. He is currently in private practice in Chicago and Berwyn with Doctors George Engel, Asanne Lertsburapa, and Rosemary Chen. In addition, he in teaching dermatologic surgery at Cook County Hospital.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Centennial Celebration

The Dermatology Department at the University of Illinois will be celebrating its 100th anniversary in December, 1995. On December 2nd and 3rd, 1995, there will be a special centennial meeting. This meeting will be jointly sponsored by the University of Illinois, Chicago Dermatological Society, and the Illinois Dermatological Society. The format will consist of lectures Saturday afternoon by nationally recognized dermatologists formerly affiliated with the University of Illinois Department of Dermatology. There will be a cocktail party and dinner Saturday night. On Sunday morning, there will be a clinical meeting at the University.

January CPC

On January 18, 1995, the Society will sponsor the Silas Wallk Day of Learning at the Chicago Medical Society building. A lecture from 10 a.m. until 11:30 a.m. will be presented by Stephen Katz, M.D., Ph.D. Doctor Katz is the chief, Dermatology Branch of the National Cancer Institute, and the Marion B. Sutzberger professor and acting chairman of the Department of Dermatology, Uniformed Services University of the Health Sciences, Bethesda, Maryland. After a lunch break, there will be a CPC panel discussion from noon until 2 p.m. consisting of two to three cases per panelist. The purpose of the CPC will be both instructive and self-evaluating. Society members participating in the panel will be: Darryl Bronson, M.D., William Caro, M.D., Matthew Fleming, M.D., David Fretzin, M.D., Maria Medenica, M.D., and Salve Ronan, M.D. Future CPC panel discussions will be moved to April to accommodate residents taking the mock board examination.

Advisory Board

James O. Ertle, M.D. was elected to the Executive Committee of the American Academy of Dermatology Advisory Board. He was also appointed to the Health Policy Council of the AAD which is primarily concerned with managed care problems.

Board of Directors

Marianne O'Donoghue, M.D. was elected to the Board of Directors of the AAD.

Vitiligo Foundation

The National Vitiligo Foundation is forming a local chapter in the Chicagoland area. Our Society members can help by either referring vitiligo patients who are interested in participating in a support group, or by volunteering a small portion of their time to share information with patients. If anyone is interested, they can write to the National Vitiligo Foundation, Inc. Chicago Chapter, P.O. Box 428585, Chicago, Illinois 60642-8585 or call (312) 434-4876.

HONORS

Roger W. Pearson, M.D., Professor and Acting Chairman, was recognized by Rush-Presbyterian-St. Luke's Medical Center for 25 years of service on its faculty and staff.

The family of the late Stefan Bielinski, M.D., Associate Professor Emeritus, was presented with a posthumous plaque honoring him for 40 years of service at Rush-Presbyterian-St. Luke's Medical Center.

On February 14, 1994, dermatology chair David Woodley, M.D., became the Walter J. Hamlin Professor of Dermatology at Northwestern University.

Phototherapy Update

The Society would like to add the following centers to the lists published in previous issues:

Barrington

Dr. Amy Forman-Taub Dr. David Van Dam 708-382-5111 UVA and UVB

Chicago

University of Chicago 312-702-1611 UVA and UVB

Crystal Lake

Dr. Amy Forman-Taub Dr. David Van Dam 815-455-4434 UVA and UVB

Evergreen Park

Dr. Oliver Drabkin 708-423-7550 UVA and UVB

Geneva

Dr. Wayne Blaszak Dr. Jim Grossweiner Dr. Larry Johnson 708-332-8380 UVA and UVB

Hoffman Estates

Dr. Ken Beer Dr. Jeff Bakal 708-310-8844 UVA and UVB

Naperville

Dr. Jim Grossweiner Dr. Wayne Blaszak 708-355-6660 UVA and UVB

Oak Park

Dr. Bryan Schultz 708-383-6366 UVA and UVB

Tinley Park

Dr. Robert Signore 708-429-2992 UVB

UNIVERSITY TEACHING PROGRAMS 1994-95

University of Illinois Department of Dermatology 808 S. Wood Street Chicago, IL 60612 312-996-3900 FAX 312-996-1188

3rd year/ Jeanne Hoag – Chief John Zic – Chief Renuka Bhatt Karen Maloney

2nd year/Joaquin Brieva Abdul Hafeez Tina Venetos Bela Zubkov

1st year/ Thomas Brander Patricia Carroll Paul Storrs Libbyette Wright

Rush-Presbyterian-St. Luke's Department of Dermatology 1653 W. Congress Parkway Chicago, IL 60612 312-942-2195 FAX 312-942-7778 3rd year/ Mark Hoffman – Chief

Theresa Magne – Chief 2nd year/Steve Bekas 1st year/ Kelly Abate Cook County Hospital Division of Dermatology 1825 W. Harrison Street Chicago, IL 60610 312-633-8734 FAX 312-633-3347

3rd year/ Sheryl Hoyer – Chief Edward Milano Gabrielle Sabini

2nd year/Debra Bakal Halden Ford Marcia Johnson

1st year/ Anya Bandt Hilary Diamond Rachel Schacht

University of Chicago
Department of Dermatology
5841 S. Maryland Avenue
Box 409
Chicago, IL 60637
312-702-1611
FAX 312-702-9981
3rd year/ David Pezen – Chief
Derek Woolner

2nd year/Shei-Fay Cheng Andrew Tranvan

1st year/ Lisa Marie Seung Hai Tran

Northwestern University Department of Dermatology 303 E. Chicago Avneue Chicago, IL 60611 312-908-8173 FAX 312-908-0664

3rd year/ Leonard Bernstein - Chief James Hermann - Chief Natalie Roholt - Chief

2nd year/Bari Cunningham Ken Gordon Katherine Thomas

1st year/ Emily Altman Stephanie Cotell Karin Linthicum